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Our primary focus in 2017 is to train the trainers who will use the skills acquired to mentor apprentices 

in agribusiness. This is a pertinent course of action because our interactions with local farmers has 

shown that farming skills are dying out because of an ageing population (the average age of farmers is 

about 56 years), limited opportunities to pass on farming skills to the younger generation and apathy 

towards farming among young people. However, the government is keen to promote agriculture 

through various activities including financial support. But the government is assuming that those 

interested have acquired the necessary skills to engage in a viable agribusiness. SFM aims to 

complement governmentôs efforts to make agriculture a fulfilling business venture for farmers. We 

have approved the application of a few individuals to undergo the training workshop for trainers that 

will be facilitated by research institutes in Nigeria and UK that we partner with. As part of the training, 

the trainers will be given a óproject grantô to pilot a farm project and be trained in best farming practice, 

preservation methods and business/marketing to achieve a sustainable growth. By the following year, 

the trainers will assume the role of mentors to young apprentices and pass on their skills through real-

life simulation of agricultural activities. The beneficiaries will be enabled to access financial and 

technical supports to start their own farm project after completing the apprenticeship. These twin efforts 

will prepare the next generation of farmers by instilling know-how, confidence and practical application 

of knowledge to engage in sustainable farming. You can support or become a partner by donating 

towards the project grant. You can also contact us if you would like to join the pool of trainers or 

mentors. Thanks for your continuing support and interest in our activities. Wishing you a peaceful and 

fulfilling New Year. 
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Hurray! Help us to celebrate SFMôs 10th year anniversary 



2017: SFM 10th year anniversary  

SFM has come a long way since inception in 2007. First of all, I would like to thank the 

trustees and the members of the Fundraising Advisory Group for their invaluable support 

and contributions over the years. My thanks also go to our patrons, the Bishop of Lincoln, 

the Bishop of Osun Diocese, and the Chancellor of the University of Lincoln, for their 

support. Most especially, I thank the donors who gave us money because they want to make 

a difference. I am pleased to inform you that your efforts have yielded good results as you 

will see in the highlights of achievements in the past 10 years from pages 4.  

Permit me to summary the achievements here and to give you a taste of how we will 

celebrate our anniversary year. SFM is situated on a 103 acre land in Kuta, Ayedire Local 

Government, Osun State. We have established rapport and good relationship with the King, 

Olowu of Kuta, and the village Chiefs. We have also formed good relationship with the 

local farmers and they will benefit from our farmers workshop and have access to our 

training facilities for cassava processing. We have two tractors which will be used to train 

farmers to plough. We will introduce farmers to eco-friendly farming and permaculture to 

enable them sustain their business.  

SFM has created jobs by employing two youths to coordinate the programmes for farmers 

and widows under the auspices of Shepherd Farmers Academy (SFA) and Shepherd 

Treasured Academy and Resources (STAR) respectively. We have installed cassava 

processing machines which will enable training for farmers to use and preserve their 

cassava from just three weeks to over 12 months. This will give them better income to 

invest on their farm and to provide better quality of life for their family.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To mark SFMôs 10th year anniversary, we have launched an appeal called ôFeed the hungry 

on your birthdayô. Many people have signed up for this and will be requesting families and 

friends to donate to SFM instead of buying them gifts. The money donated will enable us to 

clear the remaining 90 acres of land, prepare the land for cultivation and pilot the 

apprenticeship programme by empowering the mentors to undertake a farm project.  

 



African Summer! By Norma Murrain  
"Preach the Word, be instant in season and out of season..." 2 Tim. 4:2 
 
I love September, especially when itôs a long hot óAfrican Summerô like this one with warm days stretching into 
mild evenings, sometimes I wish the summer would stay forever; Still seasonôs change as seasons must, just 
like the seasons of our lives and of the soul, only one thing remains constantéGods unchanging love and 
faithfulness keeps this world turning! 
September officially marks the beginning of autumn in the U.K or ófallô in the U.S.A. Around the world 
including Africa and the Bible lands Itôs a time for celebration of the Harvest, traditionally a time for 
thanksgiving and praise. 
For many of us, itôs a month of new beginnings seeing the start of new academic terms for schools, colleges and 
other institutions of learning. 
For me itôs a time to reflect on the busy summer festival season. Summer 2016 was busier than most to say the 
least. Our festival season started with Big Church Day Out in May followed by the Methodist Conference in 
June, New Wine in July and Davidôs Tent in August. It was great to meet so many friends both old and new at 
all of these events. Thank you to everyone who took the time to visit the Silverfish Jewellery stand; thank you 
for your prayers and your purchases, together we ómake Jewellery Change livesô! 
Talking of African Summers and ómaking jewellery change livesô, it was a huge privilege to return to Nigeria in 
July of this year to revisit S.T.A. (Shepherds Treasured Academy) in Osun State, Nigeria 
S.T.A. (Shepherds Treasured Academy) was founded in 2014 following our pioneer visit to Nigeria when we 
trained over 50 women mainly widows in Jewellery making. S.T.A. offers continued support to these as well as 
training new members. 
S.T.A. is a joint project between Shepherds Food Ministries of Lincoln U.K, Treasured foundation U.K (The 
charitable foundation of Silver Fish Jewellery) and our Nigerian host charity The Dorcas Foundation which is 
part of the Anglican Dioses in Nigeria. The Patron of S.T.A. Nigeria is the Rev. James A. Popoola. 
Our team for this return mission was led by Dr. Ola Ogunyemi of Shepherds Food Ministryôs, his wife Bunmi 
acted as interpreter, Pauline Anderson led a workshop on ólistening skillsô and offered pastoral care and 
counselling. It was my honour to lead an intensive workshop in business planning over several days to 
consolidate the empowerment of widows and the disadvantaged using our óTREASURED BUSINESS 
BUILDING TOOLKITô the focus was to deliver practical, essential skills in business planning, marketing and 
entrepreneurship; to attack poverty at its roots by instilling vital methods for competitive edge in rapidly 
changing business environments.  
We were greatly encouraged by the progress of S.T.A. to date, a credit to our host charity, the Dorcas 
Foundation who have continued to run the project, offering ongoing Vocational training in Jewellery Making 
and computer literacy to a high standard.  
During the business training programme the delegates completed a business, marketing and personal finance 
plan to a high standard using the óTREASURED BUSINESS BUILDING TOOLKITô. On the last day of the 
training delegates were invited to present their business plans to the panel, I was greatly impressed with the 
very high standard of presentations. A First, second and third prize of business micro finance was presented to 
the groups delivering winning presentations.The winning prize was Ã50.00 which might seem very little to us 
but itôs a whole months wage for many in Nigeria. 
No one left empty handed as our gifts of further jewellery making tools, bead supplies with thanks to our 
sponsors Cooksonôs Gold, goody bags curtesy of the women at The Rock New Testament Church in 
Birmingham, bibles and more were accepted on behalf of the project by the Rev. Bishop James Popoola. 
It was also a huge privilege to take part in the opening celebration of Shepherd Farmers Academy (S.F.A.); This 
flagship academy was commissioned by The Rev. Bishop James Poppoola (The Bishop of Osun State), on July 
14th 2016 to train local farmers in organic farming techniques, crop preservation and processing, tractor 
maintenance, digital literacy and access to local and international markets, fighting food poverty by reducing 
post-harvest loss. 
 
Thank you again for your friendship and continued support with special thanks to the Churches and groups who 
have invited me to share the óTREASUREDô story so far, I would love to revisit soon to update you and show 
you the pictures from this mission, some of which can be viewed on our Facebook page or at 
www.treasuredfoundation.org. To book a speaker email:norma@silverfishjewellery.com or call: 0121 554 
4575. 
 
Finally, please pray for us that we may, as the verse above instructs, always be ready and willing, whatever the 
season, to share the love, and the Gospel of Jesus through our Bible Inspired Jewellery Designs and through our 
charitable projects.    

http://cts.vresp.com/c/?SilverfishJewellery/6b3c9a537a/d6047b795d/22123dd125
mailto:norma@silverfishjewellery.com


Jewellery Workshop & Graduation 

A snapshot of workshop for widows under the auspices of Shepherd 

Treasured Academy and Resources (STAR), a subsidiary of SFM, in 

Osogbo. Over 100 women have benefitted from the workshop over the 

years. Some of them have gone on to set up their own business and continue 

to develop new designs. STAR is equipped with some appliances for 

making beads and with computers to teach computer literacy. We appreciate 

our association with the Dorcas Foundation of Osun Diocese. We thank the 

Bishop of Osun, who is the patron of both the Dorcas Foundation and SFM, 

for his constant support and also the members of Dorcas Foundation in 

Osogbo for their care and love for the beneficiaries.   


